Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Phillip Marshall <Phillip@mbenterprises.com>

Sent: Thursday, November 12, 2015 2:13 PM

To: Jennifer Brady

Cc: Gary Richardson; Hannah Carter; jmonroe@rabooherconsulting.com; Wickham, Jerry,
Env. Health; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: RE: GIG activities update

Jennifer —

Thank you for the update. It appears that everything is progressing well on this. | appreciate everyone’s hard work on
this matter.

Best,

Phillip

|
m} s MaRrSHALL BROTHERS
ENTERPRISES, INE.

CENERAL EMNDINECRING CONTRAGTO R

Phillip Marshall

Sr. Vice President of Operations
phillip@mbenterprises.com

P.O. Box 2188

Livermore, CA 94551-2188

T(925) 449-4020 C(925) 640-6486

From: Jennifer Brady [mailto:jbrady@ebresources.com]

Sent: Thursday, November 12, 2015 2:00 PM

To: Phillip Marshall <Phillip@mbenterprises.com>

Cc: Gary Richardson <grichardson@ebresources.com>; Hannah Carter <hcarter@ebresources.com>;
jmonroe@rabooherconsulting.com; 'Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health' <jerry.wickham@acgov.org>; Roe Dilan Env. Health
<dilan.roe@acgov.org>

Subject: GIG activities update

Good afternoon Phillip,
Updates on the excavation and activities going forward:

- November 6, the excavation activities began and Jerry Wickham was onsite to review the soil sample locations.

- Thirty (30) sidewall and bottom samples were collected from the excavation pit and are currently being
analyzed.

- Once the final lab reports are in, E&B can assess if any further excavation is required.

- Final reports will likely be ready mid next week, so optimistically any backfilling & compaction could begin the
week of Thanksgiving, pending contractor availability and County approval.

- Samples were also taken of the proposed backfill and the preliminary results from the lab are good. Final results
are pending on some constituents and are expected next week.

- The stockpiled soils are scheduled to be hauled out tomorrow.



- There is a metal pipe on the western side of the excavation, a dead electric conduit, that will be removed early
next week.

- Some rainy weather is expected this weekend, so any rain water collected in the excavation will be vacuumed
out and disposed of appropriately.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Jennifer Brady
Environmental Compliance Coordinator

E&B Natural Resources Management
3000 James Road

Bakersfield, CA 93308

Tel: 661.616.6176

Cell: 661.428.6146

Fax: 661.616.6179



